
 
 

Traffic control will be changing traffic patterns for FM 2148 North and the North Frontage Road 
(Hampton Road) from FM 989 to the west beginning Tuesday, December 19, 2023.   

As part of the ongoing I-30 construction work, contractor construction crews will begin work in the 
vicinity of the FM 2148 and North Frontage Road (Hampton Road) intersection next week.  During this 
phase of work, commuters will not be able to access FM 2148 from the North Frontage Road (Hampton 
Road).   Detour signs will be in place directing commuters to use FM 989, US 82 and FM 3419 to access 
FM 2148 North and FM 2148 South.  The North Frontage Road (Hampton Road) will be open for access 
to local businesses.   

At times, work along the North Frontage Road (Hampton Road) will require traffic to be limited to one-
lane, one-way operations controlled by flaggers.  Crews are expected to work during daytime hours and 
have the roadway opened to two-way traffic at the end of the day.   

Attached is a map with color coded markings to show where the roadway will be closed, where it is 
closed to thru traffic (limited to local access), and where the detour is in place.  

Travelers in this area are advised to watch for road crews, expect delays and plan their commutes in 
advance while the work progresses. This work is subject to weather conditions and other unforeseen 
circumstances. 

This traffic move does not affect the current I-30 mainlane traffic configurations.  

Motorists can check traffic updates by visiting www.drivetexas.org. 

The following is a link to TxDOT’s general I-30 Corridor public information 
page: https://www.txdot.gov/projects/projects-studies/atlanta/i30-corridor-bowie-county.html. 

The following is a link to the I-30 Frontage Road Project (work from FM 3419 to FM 989) Public 
Information page: https://www.txdot.gov/projects/projects-studies/atlanta/i30-frontage-road-fm3419-
fm989.html.  

The following is a link to the I-30 Widening Project public information page: 
https://www.txdot.gov/projects/projects-studies/atlanta/i30-widening-4-lane-6-lane.html. 

TxDOT will do our best to keep you updated and informed when there are major changes in the traffic 
patterns during construction.  

Please do your part to help TxDOT keep the traveling public safe by watching for changes in traffic 
patterns and giving 100% of your attention to driving, the task at hand. Encourage your friends and 
family to do the same. 

Drive safely out there!  
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